Board Meeting

Eastern Iowa Figure Skating Club

July 12, 2007
Members in Attendance:  Neil Bernstein, Sandy Bodnarek, Cari Christensen, Dawn Gifford, Tammie Hoover, Charlotte Hays, Brenda Kelly, Nancy Krutzfield, Kris Stolba

Others in Attendance:  Julie Willard, Tanya Street-Burgess
The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm.  Approval of the minutes from the May and June meetings of the Board were approved as previously distributed.

Officers Reports

President, Tammie Hoover - Julie Willard has decided to decline her position on the board for this year.  The board will operate with 11 members unless a 12th person volunteers.

Treasurer, Dawn Gifford reported the following account balances:


Checking
$11,681.61

Savings
       607.57


Investments
  10,299.27

Total Assets    $22,588.45
Committee Reports

Test Chair, Julie Willard -  Due to the ice at the arena being down until just a couple of days prior to the August test session, it was decided to defer this session until September.  Dates will still need to be determined based on availability of judges.
Ice Show, Nancy Krutzfield – No date for the ice show was agreed.  Discussion was held as to whether the club might prefer to do a holiday show.  But there was concern expressed that it would be hard to organize so soon after Regionals in October and that it would not be desirable to have it conflict with the Hawkeye Skating Club Holiday Show.  No final decision was made, but the board agreed to consider an exhibition in December while still planning for a spring ice show.
Synchro, Charlotte Hays -  The budget was presented for the year, featuring a total subsidy of $2,000 from the EIFSC for the program.  Dawn agreed to maintain a separate ledger for the program so the fundraising and expenses of the program could be tracked better than in past year.  The budget was passed as presented.  Tammie Hoover then advised the board that she had received discount cards from Sonic restaurants and that she was planning to offer them to the Synchro team to use for part of their fundraising.  
Competition, Tammie Hoover -  The board considered slipping the date of the annual competition to the second week-end in March next year.  To boost registration, the board discussed offering a package of some sort with registration in Iowa games and the March competition with one registration.   Also discussed was requesting that we switch the Winter games in February with Ames for the Summer games, allowing us more time to prepare for our March competition.  No decision was made, but Tanya was to ask the question and see if it was feasible.

Old Business

The board passed a motion to resume club ice two times a week commencing September 8th.  The two time slows will be Thursday nights from 5:15-6:15 and Saturday mornings at 10:45.  

The board revisited the issue of athletic grants for the coming season.  It had been previously decided that since regionals are going to be in Cedar Rapids, that the athletic grant program might be scaled back.  Dawn Gifford will work up a proposal for the August meeting.

Cari Christensen will look into getting time slots to do Christmas wrapping at Barnes and Noble during the Christmas season.

The meeting adjourned at  8:20 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Charlotte Hays

Secretary

